MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 28, 2012
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township

Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto        

Terri Barath, A-Smithfield        

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County            

George Beard, A-Tiltonsville      
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant 

Dean Connor, A-Rayland            
Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township   


Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale
Blair Closser, R-Yorkville 




Jim Horton, A-Adena
John Danko, R-Knox Township 



Trisha Painter, A-Dillonvale    
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville      

Wayne Ruckman, A-Steubenville Township
John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction            


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton    
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County             

Bill Stewart, A-Springfield Township
Danny Householder, R-Saline Township


Denny Taylor, A-New Alexandria

Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township   



Frank Litva, R-Warren Township     


VISITORS                          
Ron Malin, R-Smithfield Township        


Jeff Oblak, Jefferson County ESC
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire             


Sam Mauk, Jefferson County ESC    
Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 

      
Dr. John Brown, Brooke, Hancock, and 
Matt Parise, R-Wintersville      



     Jefferson County Metropolitan Commission
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam  



Dean Richards, R-Wells Township          

                               
Mayor Scott Rowan, R-Bergholz    

           STAFF                       
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond       


Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township

Richard Fender, Planner               
Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township  


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant  


     
OPENING OF MEETING:
President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
President Bell then called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 22, 2012 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Parise to accept the minutes of the February 22, 2012 meeting; seconded by Dr. Wilson; motion passed unanimously. 

President Bell stated April is Fair Housing Month and he wanted the Commission to pass a Resolution Declaring April as Fair Housing Month.  A motion was made by Mr. Litva designating April as Fair Housing Month; seconded by Mr. Hartline; motion passed unanimously.
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President Bell introduced the guest speaker Jeff Oblak from the Jefferson County ESC.  Mr. Oblak introduced Sam Mauk who is also from the Jefferson County ESC.  Mr. Mauk addressed the Board about the survey which was handed out to everyone.  He explained the survey is only for the purpose to find out how much each entity uses.  This is not a mandatory survey, but they are trying to get a total of what everyone uses.  They would like to have these surveys returned as soon as the entity is able to complete them.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The allocation for the FY2011 is $284,000.00.  A bid opening is scheduled for Thursday, April 5th at 9:45 a.m. in the Commissioners Office for the Paving Projects and Sidewalk Project.

$48,000.00 – Village of Smithfield (Repaving-High Street)


$48,000.00 – Wintersville (Sidewalk – Fernwood Road)


$48,000.00 - Wells Township (Repaving-Washington Road)

$27,200.00 - 
City of Toronto (Repaving Fifth Street-from Alexander Street to Craig Street)


$6,000.00 – Fair Housing


$67,800.00 – Home Repairs – The application deadline was March 16th.  We received 18 applications.  The review committee will meet on April 4th at 10:00 a.m.
FY2012 CHIP PROGRAM – CT Consultants was selected and awarded to administer our CHIP program again.  A second Public Hearing is set for Thursday March 29 at 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioner’s office.  Also scheduled for that same day in a resolution to authorize the filing of the application.

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – We continue to move forward with the process for the clearance activities.


USEPA Grant – We continue to move forward and should complete this million dollar program this year.  We received notice that we were awarded $299,571.00 Clean Ohio Funds for the Kaul Clay property in Toronto.  At tomorrow’s Commissioners meeting we will be requesting that the Chairman sign the grant agreement.  Rich will provide an update.

Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition) – We are in the process of drawing down payment #2.

Land Use Plan – We are now in full swing with eh planning and consensus building.  There are three (3) public participation meetings scheduled.  The first meeting will be in Tiltonsville on Thursday, April5th at 6:00 p.m.  The second will be in Salem Township (Senior Building) on Thursday, April 12th at 6:00 p.m. and the third meeting will be in Stratton on Monday, April 23rd at 6:00 p.m.  Ben Kenny will hold a series of twenty (20) one on one interview with county leaders.  The Director has assigned the Planner with the task of information gathering and to assist Mr. Kenny.  The Planner will start reporting on this in the future.  Remember this plan will take time to develop and the success will depend on the input we receive from everyone.

2012 CDBG - The 2nd Public Hearing has been scheduled fro May 31st at 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioners Office.  The Villages of Adena, Rayland, and Richmond have identified their projects and are working with the Engineers Office.  We should have around $44,000 to $45,000 to spend on each project.

CDBG ’08, ’09, ’10 Monitoring – Last Thursday and Friday the state was in and conducted an audit for CDBG FY08, 09, and 10.  All files were found to be in order and inclusive.  The Director took the opportunity to thank Betty Lou for her hard and dedicated work.

County Port Authority – The County is working out details on forming a county wide port authority.  The commissioners realize the importance of everyone being represented and they are asking the RPC (who has a representative from every city, village and township) to have a representative on the board who is not an elected official.  The office is accepting names to possibly present at the next meeting.
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Floodplain Regulations – We are in the administrator for our floodplain regulations.  ODNR asked that we amend our code in the penalty section Resolution 2006-9 Section 6.3.  The first public hearing is scheduled for Thursday, March 29th at 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Office and the second Public hearing is scheduled for Thursday, April 5th at 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Office.

CDBG Application Training – On Wednesday, April 18th Betty Lou and the Director will be attending training in Columbus for CDBG.


2012 Directory – We are preparing the 2012 Directory, please see Betty Lou before leaving to make sure your information is correct.  The directory will be ready at our next meeting.
PLANNERS REPORT


As the Director reported, we have received the Kaul Clay Ohio grant and will start the RFQ process to pick a consultant as soon as the agreement is signed by the commissioners.  Thus far we have done 18 Phase I and 8 Phase II brownfield studies.  In addition we are in the process of doing 3 Phase I studies and 3 Phase 2 studies.  The Planner will be attending the 2012 Ohio Brownfields conference to be held in Columbus on May 23 and 24.  The conference costs will be paid from the USEPA grant.

Again, as the Director reported we are moving forward with our Land Use Plan and again our land use consultant, Ben Kenny will be meeting with community leaders to get their insights on Jefferson County.  Also as reported by the Director there are three (3) Citizen participation meetings planned for April 5th, Village of Tiltonsville; April 12th Salem Township; and April 23 Village of Stratton.  Each of these meetings will be at 6:00 p.m.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported we have received our Budget, but the figures had not yet been put into the accounting system and therefore we are going to show a negative amount until they are put into the computer.  The Receipts as of the end of February were $6,050.00 and Disbursements were $24,607.37 which currently leaves a balance of ($18,557.37).

Mrs. Tarr also reported on the monitoring of the CDBG projects and how all files were complete and they were very pleased with how all the records were in order.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be April 25, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Parise; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

